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February 4, 2021 

House Agriculture Committee  

 

Re: Written Testimony in Support of H.B. 1475. 

Dear Members of the House Agriculture Committee: 

My name is Luke Heck, and I am a resident of Fargo, ND. I submit this written testimony in support 

of H.B. 1475. In short, H.B. 1475 seeks to further invest within our state, for the benefit of North 

Dakotans. This proposal further affirms our state’s commitments to our in-state agricultural industry. 

More importantly, however, H.B.1475 reaffirms our commitment to farmers across this state by ensuring 

we invest appropriate resources in the industry. Moreover, H.B. 1475 commits a specific portion of our 

legacy fund earnings back into our farming economy. As our legacy fund principal continues to grow, 

its earnings will follow. As a result, H.B. 1475 would not only be a short term infusion into our farming 

communities, but it would also allow for continued, sustainable long-term growth of the industry as well.  

Finally, H.B. 1475 further accomplishes the desires of our state’s residents. While not necessarily 

dispositive to legacy fund earnings, an October 2020 survey conducted by the Jamestown/Stutsman 

County Economic Development Corporation (JSDC), submitted herewith, found that North Dakotans 

want our legacy fund resources invested within the state.  JDSC’s survey found that, by a 10-to-1 margin, 

North Dakotans want a specific and greater portion of the legacy fund to be invested within North 

Dakota. Additionally, 72% of those surveyed support the legacy fund portfolio taking on additional risk 

in order to accomplish in-state investing. Simply put, regardless of whether it is legacy fund earnings or 

principal, H.B. 1475 affirms the will of the people of the State of North Dakota by affirming their desire 

to invest within the state. Because of this, I respectfully request that you send H.B. 1475 to the House 

floor with a “Do Pass” recommendation. 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Luke T. Heck 

LTH 
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